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March 22, 2017 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:   State Board of Regents 
 
FROM:   David L. Buhler 
 
SUBJECT:  Weber State University – Stewart Stadium Addition (Non-State Funded)  
 

Issue 
 

Weber State University (WSU) requests authorization to proceed with a non-state funded project to 
construct a new football support facility at the north end of the Stewart Stadium on the Ogden campus. 
 

Background 
 
Regent policy R702, Non-State Funded Projects requires the Regents to review capital development or 
improvement projects requiring State Building Board or Legislative approval.  State statute (63A-5-104) 
delegates authority to the State Building Board to approve capital projects without legislative approval if the 
requesting institution does not use state funding sources for the design, construction, operation, or 
maintenance of the facility.  WSU proposes to use donations to construct a new facility on the north end of 
the Stewart Stadium with approximately 23,000 square feet.   
 
Over the last several years WSU has updated and improved the Stewart Stadium on its Ogden campus. 
The proposed facility aligns with the University’s master plan to develop the north end of the stadium to 
include a new gateway. The support facility would include a new ticket and concessions area, locker room, 
team meeting rooms, and training and weight rooms.  The anticipated cost to construct this new facility is 
$6,500,000 funded primarily with donations. State appropriated funds will not be used in design or 
construction and future operation and maintenance costs will be funded through revenues from the Athletic 
Department. 
 
Additional information about the project is provided in the attached letter from the University including an 
artist rendering of the facility.  Representatives from WSU will be present at the meeting to provide 
additional information and respond to questions from the Board. 
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Commissioner’s Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner recommends that the Board authorize Weber State University to present this proposal 
to the Utah State Building Board for final approval. 
 
 
 

____________________________                                                        
David L. Buhler 

        Commissioner of Higher Education 
 
DLB/KLH/RPA 
Attachment 
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